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                                                              August 6,2010 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:  
 
Greetings from Pohnpei, Federated States of Micronesia. Hope all is well with you and the family.  
 
The last three weeks of July were busy weeks for us. On Monday (July 5, 2010), we began our 
neighborhood Vacation Bible School at our house in Kolonia.  Twenty three children (not counting the 
adults) attended the first day of the Vacation Bible School. We concluded this Vacation Bible School on 
Friday (July 9th) with a total of 38 children not including the parents that came with their children.  
 
Our youth retreat in Nahlap, Kitti Municipality also went well. Twelve young people and four adults from our 
church attended the youth retreat. This youth rally was intended for all the youth from our six Baptist 
churches on the island of Pohnpei. The retreat was originally planned to be held at Camp Rejoice on Mand 
Island. Due to housing limitation, the retreat was changed to Nahlap Resort in Kitti Municipality.  
  
We conducted another Vacation Bible School from July 19-23. This one was held at our church (Capital Hill 
Baptist Church) in Palikir. Things went real well during this Vacation Bible School. My wife taught a women 
class during this Vacation Bible School. In the women class, the women were taught on how to be good 
Christian mothers/wives.  
  
Thank you for praying for these meetings. These meetings were fruitful. We saw souls saved. Many 
Christians dedicated their lives to the Lord. We give God the glory for all that had been done.  
 
May God bless you and your family richly in Christ Jesus. 
 
 
Sonny, Lihna, Sonya, Haworth, Roland and Sonsha.  



 
 
     
    

 


